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DISCLAIMER AND WARNING "Wireless Review", the official newsletter of the Hisforical
Wireless Society of South East Queensland Inc. often contains *articles regarding mains-operated
valve radios and associated equipment. Wording of *articles and opinions expressed herein are those
of the *article authors/contributors and correspondents and do not necessarily reflect the views or
policies of thiz Society, the Society's Committee, Society members or its publishers. Whilst the
publishers take due care and diligence in the preparation of this newsletter they take no responsibility
or liability for any mistakes, misprints, omissions, nor guarantee the truth and accuracy of any
*article. Persons acting on any opinion, advice, fact or advertisement, published in this issue do so at
their own risk. The Society, Society Committee, Society members or its publishers bear no
respongsibility or liability for any loss or injury suffered by any person who relies wholly or in part
upon advice or fact in any *article, of any nature, contained therein. *Articles must be submitted with
author's name and address which can be withheld from publication on request. To operate such
appliances requires high voltages at lethal levels and az a consequence can constitute a serious risk
which could conceivably result in electrocution. Any modifications, alterations and/or servicing of
electronic equipment should only be attempted by qualified persons. In addition an isolation
transformer should be used at all times when working on AC/DC appliances as the chassis of such
equipment is often connected to one side of the mains power supply.
Yarticle/s incorporate - aricle/s, circult/s, advice, fact/s, advertisement/s
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Editorial

Here we are at the end of another year. During the year the magazine has struck a prob-
lem—a lack of articles from members. Surely there are members who have restored radios
about which they could write an article with accompany ing picture(s). Length is of no im-
portance. Don’t leave it all to those who are technically minded. Hopefully more of these
will be forthcoming in 2012. Remember it 1s your magazine.

One section which is enjoyable reading, is the Member Profile. What interesting lives some
people have. After the March issue all committee members will have contributed, and it
will be open to any member. The criteria is to tell how you became interested in radios.
These may be sent any time from now.

The job of the editor of your magazine is to edit, arrange and veto articles submitted for
publishing. Should an article differ from it’s original, it means this right has been exer-
cised. The sub-editor handles the technical side of things.

May vou all have a very happy festive season with family and friends.

Lurline Slater

C/OMM

Dear Editor,

| would like to comment on a couple of the items that appeared in this edition, June
2011.

First comment concerns the ad that appeared on page 24 for the Crammond portable; it
is stated, " Infra red ray tropic proofed.”

What does this actually mean? Infra red ray? Any suggestions?

Second comment regards the item by David Brownsey on page 25, the story about the
heater/fan that did not work. This story reminded me of a similar experience | had with a
faulty electric vacuum cleaner.

The unit had stopped working. So | followed a similar process as David did, out with the
multimeter and started checking continuity of the electrical circuit. The most obvious
starting point was the power cable, being flexed a lot, it would be common for the con-
ductors to be flexed too much and break. However, this was totally intact.



Next culprit was the power switch, and associated wiring to and from the switch to the mo-
tor. The capacitor across the motor was given a quick check but it was also okay. This only
left the actual motorwiring as a possible failure point.

Fortunately this type of motor had an exposed commutator/brushes construction, so it was
easy to get a visual of the circuit elements, as well as a continuity measurement. The

latter wasn't necessary, as the fault was immediately obvious. There was a small piece of lint
underneath one of the brushes, enough to lift the brush totally off the commutator, thus
breaking the circuit! Once removed, the vacuum fired up and hasn't missed a beat since.

In the process of reassembling the unit | couldn't help wonder how many other motors may
have been consigned to the tip because of a simple fault like this one had.

Hope these items are of interest.
Geoff Wheeler

% % % % % % % % %% % % %% % % % 9% % %

With reference to Universal Power Supply Design
and Construction” Article on Page 10, September 2011 Issue

My comment on the “Assistant Ed” statement:-

I can assure everyone that David Brownsey knows what he is talking about. Why does every-
one want to reinvent the wheel? The specifications of the manufacturer’s product and circuit
are well-known and work successfully. Why spend dollars on a high voltage capacitor when a
low voltage one will do the same job at a cost of cents? Good design, that's all.

On the subject of reforming old capacitors — this is a very touchy operation. Most times they
will work and sometimes not. I have known them to go short circuit, open circuit, double the

capacitance value, half the capacitance value or not at all. Modern components, including
military specification components is an entirely different subject.

David Brownsey
% %0 % % % % % % %% % % % % %% % %
Editor’s Note:-
Apologies for the typo errors in the same article:-

Item number 2 - replace “may™ with “make” in two places.
Item number 7. Delete the word “war”. (second last line).



President's Report

The AGM for the HWS-SEQ was held on Sunday 25" September and after all the votes
were cast and counted there was only a single change to the committee. Noel Sutherland
was elected as the Librarian and I'm looking forward to working with him on the commit-
tee. My thanks go to Fred Clark (Custodian of the Library) for his contribution to the
running of the club during past years. I'm also pleased to be representing you as the Pres-
ident for the forthcoming year.

Unfortunately, once again we were not able to fill the position of Events Co-ordinator and
it is currently vacant. So, if you have an interest in organising events for club participa-
tion, then please come forward and speak to a committee member. We need your help.

The dates for all club activities next vear were set at the last committee meetings. We just
have to confirm venue availability for the selected dates. It’s been a while since we have
organised a progressive viewing of members® collections. A date was set aside for late
next year. If vou would like to showcase your own collection, please get in touch with a
committee member.

Once again the festive season is just around the comer and we have arranged a Ximas
Luncheon on the 3™ December at the Moreton Bay Trailer Boat Club. Please see Peter
Hadgraft for all the details. It’s an opportunity to share those interesting stories, have a
nice lunch and mavbe pick up an interesting radio item from the quality auction. It would
be good to see many of you there.
Rob Zanchetta
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Auctioneers Report —Darra Cementco September 2011

Our September AGM Auction featured some 144 lots plus club items. Thanks in particu-
lar to Malcolm McIntosh who is relocating to Tasmania, whose lots accounted for almost
half the items submitted. Malcolm also hosted a very successful garage/auction sale at his
premises on Sunday 16™ October, that saw the remainder of his items cleared. On behalf
of all members I wish Malcolm well. He has been an invaluable member and will be cer-
tainly missed. The approximate average sale was around $15, the highest bid was $70 for
a box of valves.

Although our auctions continue to source some healthy items, good quality radio items are
becoming more scarce. I encourage members to bring their unwanted items, place a rea-
sonable reserve and you could be surprised at what good prices our auctions can secure.

Our next Auction is SUNDAY 3™ December at the Moreton Bay Trailer Boat Club,
this will be our Xmas Dinner and Auction. (See elsewhere in this magazine for details.)
This will be a quality Auction. I won’t be attending as I will be interstate and your Auc-
tioneer will be Ray Slater. I wish all members a great Xmas and look forward to seeing
you all in 2012

Till then —John Murt Auctioneer
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the Darra Railway Station, justa 2 minute ||| Yo are looking for.

stroll. _ _
Ring Gil 3348 5008

4 Station Ave, Darra























































